Lake Pulaski LID Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: 304 10th Ave S, Buffalo, MN 55313, May 6, 2025, 7:00pm

•Attendees: Jill Murphy, Steve Lee, Bill Jundt, Steve Stensrud, Brooke Cebulla
• This meeting is held for the Lake Pulaski Improvement District members and is open to the public.

• Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Bill Jundt.
Previous Business:
• Jill Murphy reported/discussed financial statements and expenses. As of April 30, 2025, the current balance was $58,935. The board went through the current and upcoming expenses for the remainder of 2025.
• New Business:

• The board began the discussion to plan/review for the proposed budget at the annual meeting in August.

• The County has approved Steve Stensrud to be appointed new member of the LID due to Article 9. Board of Directors, Section 5. Vacancies of the By-Laws, which states: Whenever there is a vacancy in the office of Director due to resignation, removal or death, the County Board shall fill the position by appointment. As the initial terms of office expire, Directors shall be elected at the District Annual meeting as provided in M.S.S. 378.57.
• The board then discussed positions for LID members. Brooke Cebulla made a motion to appoint Bill Jundt President until the next election held in August. Steve Lee seconded; motion carried. Bill made a motion for all other positions to sit as follows: Jill Murphy, Treasurer. Brooke Cebulla, Secretary. Steve Lee, 1st Vice President. Steve Stensrud, 2nd Vice President. Jill Murphy seconded; motion carried.
• Bill gave updates on the filter / pumping systems: Nels with the City has engaged the supplier of the air compressor to re-build portions of the damaged unit due to excess cold / freeze that caused damage to the compressor within the Connex Boxes.  The repair will cost approximately $2,000 in lieu of a complete replacement value of $20,000.  Nels also had a quick-connect installed to allow for the City to physically remove the compressor from the site and to be stored at the City garage during cold / winter months.  Bill will re-engage Olsen & Sons Electric (Monticello) to do their annual pre-start-up testing and diver hire to make sure the system is good for pumping season.  The divers will need to thoroughly clean the pump pit from all debris (stones, leaves, etc.) in order for the Filtrex Filters to work efficiently.
• Jill Murphy contacted potential judges for the 2025 fourth of July ski/boat parade. The board discussed details regarding items needed for those festivities. 
• Locations were discussed for 2025 annual meeting. The location, date and time will be sent out in the annual letter that Jill Murphy will be sending out. She will also post on the Lake Pulaski Facebook page, and website.
• Bill Jundt gave updates on lake levels. As of May 3rd, 2025, Lake Pulaski was at 965.06.
• Bill Jundt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:19pm. Brooke Cebulla seconded, motion carried, meeting adjourned.
